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ATTENTION: RATE FILING PERSONNEL 
 
 

June 24, 2004 
 
 

 
 

To:  ALL ASSOCIATION MEMBERS
 
 
 
 

Circular Letter No. 04-1421 
 
 
 
 
 

RE: 2004 Update to Retrospective Rating Parameters 
 
 

The Minnesota Department of Commerce has approved the above filing to become 
effective October 1, 2004. 
 
The purpose of this item is to update Minnesota’s Retrospective Rating Plan Expected 
Loss Ranges to correspond with the updated Table of Expected Loss Ranges filed by 
the National Council as part of NCCI R-1388. NCCI R-1388 also includes an update to 
the Retro Plan’s State and Hazard Group Severity Relativities. Please note, however, 
that MWCIA has not filed to adopt that portion of NCCI R-1388. In Minnesota, the active 
State and Hazard Group Differentials are published in the current Minnesota 
Ratemaking Report. Minnesota’s 2004 State and Hazard Group Severity Relativities, 
therefore, will remain in effect until the 2005 Annual Ratemaking Report is filed and 
approved for use effective January 1, 2005. 

 
National Council’s approval of NCCI R-1388 became effective July 1, 2004. New 
Retrospective Rating Plan Manual pages indicating Minnesota did not approve these 
Expected Loss Range tables until October 1, 2004, therefore, should be forthcoming. In 
the meantime, an exhibit showing the new 2004 Retrospective Rating Plan Manual’s 
Table of Expected Loss Ranges and a portion of NCCI’s R-1388 filing memorandum as 
additional background information is attached for your convenience. Member carriers 
who reference the Expected Loss Ranges table in their current rate filing will need to file 
a substitute page with the Commerce Department on or before August 1, 2004 to 
comply with Minn. Stat. §79.56, Subd. 1. [Note: This information generally appears on 
the Miscellaneous Values Page of a carrier’s rate filing.] 
 
Should you have any questions regarding this item, please direct them to MWCIA’s 
Actuarial Services Department at 952.897.1737 or by sending an email to 
info@mwcia.org. 
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